
SALEM CIVIC ASSOCIATION MEETING 
November 26, 2019 

MINUTES 
 
Motion made to accept October 2019 minutes.  Accepted 
 
Franklin County Wildlife Officer​ - ​Brad Kiger 
Informed that archery hunting is permitted on private property due to overpopulation of deer.  If 
deer drops on another person’s property, the hunter must obtain permission to get the dear. 
All must follow “in season” laws. 
 
Columbus Police Liaison​ - Scott Clinger 
It is illegal to fire a firearm in the city limits (Combustion through a Barrel). 
If you hit a deer, CPD will tag the carcass and contact people from a list who may want the deer. 
Police situation at Garvey & Crawford was due to a company van stolen from Polaris area - van 
was followed.  Thieves were not from Salem area. 
 
NCC UPDATE​ - Pat Hammel 

● Karl Road library providing after school homework help (k-12) from 4-7pm M-F including 
snack. 

● NABA luncheon, December 10, 11:30-1:00 at Ashland University on 161 
● Next NCC development meeting, December 4th; nothing involving our community. 

 
 
Treasurer's Report - ​Pat Hammel 
  
Income - $4,992.00 
Expenses - $2,797.37 
Net Income - $2,194.63 
Checking account balance - $6,344.54 
Remaining budget obligations - $3,017.63 
Annual Cash Reserve - $2,355.00 
Cash Available - $991.91 
 
Motion made to accept Treasurer's report.  Passed 
 
Communications​ - Jessie Baldwin 
Lamplighter articles due November 30th 
Delivery the week of December 9th. 
 
Membership​ - Jake Wheeler 
Residential Members YTD -  200 
Business members YTD - 25 



 
Safety Committee​ - Jeff Combs 
Sinclair Road project completion date 12/6.  Sidewalks will be installed on the east side of the 
road.  There have been delays due to weather. 
 
Social Committee​ - Need chairperson 
Chipotle Fundraiser, December 8th 
 
Hospitality​ - Charlene Combs 

● Christmas party at SCA meeting, December 17th, 7pm - Pizza and bingo.  Pizza and 
salad will be from Pizza House; please feel free to bring side items.  

 
Salem Elementary School 
Thanksgiving meals (with full fixings) were delivered to 11 families the Saturday before 
Thanksgiving.  The families would not have been able to do a thanksgiving otherwise and were 
very grateful.  This is partially due to help from Salem Civic Association. 
 
Beautification Committee ​- Leslie Baab 
Nothing going on this time of year. 
 
New Business​ -  
Officer elections.  These current officers have agreed to continue: 

● President - Charlene Combs 
● Vice President - Pat Hammel 
● Secretary - Angie VanHulle 
● Interim trustee position (1 year) - Norma Sisson agreed to run. 
● Trustee postion (3-year) - Cindy Baker agreed to run. 

 
Need someone for the following positions: 

● Treasurer 
● Communications 

 
Rae Kirkbride asked for help for a new feral cat group.  ​There are some newcomers to our feral 
site on North Meadows that need to be trapped and TNR’d.  We could use volunteer assistance 
with transportation if anyone has a heart for it.  You can text Charlene at 614-378-7950 or call 
and leave a message with their contact info if you are interested in helping. 
 
Motion to adjourn. 
 
 
 
 


